
Mayor’s Message by Clark A. Wilkinson

     Wow! What a strange last four months we have had with the pandem-
ic, earthquakes, and protests. On June 17th, many residents joined me in 
a ZOOM conference where we discussed the city’s standing concerning 
COVID-19, COVID operating hours for the city offices, grants being 
allocated by the state for businesses affected by COVID, The Hive develop-
ment (and the efforts that are being made to find assistance for the residents 
who will be displaced), cemetery concerns and efforts, exciting progress on 
the new Island View Park, and “Concert in the Park-ing Lot” at CenterPoint 

Legacy Theatre. Thank you to those who joined. It was good to hear from you and be able to ad-
dress your questions and concerns. The meeting was recorded and can be found on YouTube.
     We are excited about our July 4th celebration this year! The Fourth of July Committee has 
been stalwart as state and county COVID-19 requirements eliminated one traditional activity 
after another. I want to express my heartfelt appreciation to Councilman Bill Ince, along with 
Brian and Kim Curnow (as well as others from the surrounding communities) for their tireless 
efforts to help make this happen  not only for our city, but the entire county! We are thrilled 
to present a truly unique event: “The Davis County Independence Day Air Parade.” We 
encourage everyone to take an American flag to their front yards at 9:00 a.m. (please main-
tain social distancing) and join together as neighbors, as we invite all to recite the Pledge of 
Allegiance in celebration of this great country. Then, look up as we will be privileged to view 
a parade in the sky! Every 15 minutes or so, another specialized aircraft will fly overhead, 
concluding with a parachutist in each city. We anticipate this event to be covered by television 
and print media as this may be the best July 4th celebration in the state!  
     The new Island View Park in the southeast part of town will open at the end of June. New 
playground equipment and tennis and pickleball courts are some of the highlights. With addi-
tional fundraising, we hope to add more pickleball courts in other areas of the city in the future. 
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Audit Committee
     Centerville City has an audit committee that reviews 
allegations of fraud, waste, or abuse within its operations. 
Allegations may be sent to auditcom@centervilleut.com. 
If you become aware or suspect something, feel free to 
email the Audit Committee with your allegation. Remem-
ber to provide specific details of your complaint such as 
the department, individual, date, contract, amount, facility, 
document(s), etc. Centerville City will protect the identity 
of complainants to the maximum extent allowed by law.

     Centerville City has a few road projects that are current-
ly under way or will be started soon. Expect road closures 
and detours. Check the City website for project information 
and updates.

   •   The two street rebuild projects located on 400 East
       -  Parrish Lane to 100 South and Casa Loma Drive - 
       Main Street to 325 East will continue through the
       summer. Currently the water lines are being installed.
       It is anticipated that the contractors will finish their
       part of the rebuild in mid-July allowing the street
       rebuilds to begin with the goal of completion being in
       August. 
   •   A bike lane will be installed on South Frontage Road.
   •   Annual crack seal and slurry seal will be done in vari-
       ous locations throughout the City. Contractors will
       notify residents affected before work begins. 

Summer Road Construction Info

Live Meeting Streaming
      Did you know that you can watch City Council and 
Planning Commission meetings live on YouTube? Center-
ville City has offered live streaming of meetings for a few 
years. This service has especially been beneficial over the 
past few months due to the restrictions caused by Covid-19, 
as it has allowed the city to continue to conduct city busi-
ness when it has been most needed. More information on 
live streaming can be found on centervilleut.net. 
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2019 Water Quality Report

     Each year Centerville City is required to publish a 
Drinking Water Quality Report and make it available to 
all customers. It shows the test results for microbiological, 
inorganic and radioactive contaminants. Centerville’s drink-
ing water complies with all applicable standards. Testing 
for contaminants occurs on a regular basis - either daily, 
weekly, monthly, annually or every three years - depending 
on the substance. Our constant goal is to provide you with a 
safe and dependable supply of drinking water. We want you 
to understand the efforts we make to continually improve 
the water process and protect our water resources. We are 
committed to ensuring the quality of your water. The 2019 
Annual Water Quality Report can be found at 
centervilleut.net/departments/public-works/ 

Island View Park Update

     Centerville City and the Parks and Recreation Commit-
tee would like to thank the residents of Centerville for their 
patience as Island View Park has been renovated. We share 
your excitement about the upcoming completion of the new 
and improved park. 
     The park will feature several one-of-a-kind playground 
structures and multi-sport courts for all ages. The Parks 
and Recreation committee hopes to be able to hold a grand 
opening for the park in the fall, so keep an eye on city’s so-
cial media pages and newsletters for future announcements. 
We are eager to see the fun and adventures that will take 
place in this amazing new part of our community!!

The renovated Island View Park will feature unique playground 
structures.

Kiddos will have a great time exploring the new features of the Island 
View Park playground.

All new multi-sport courts will be fun for all ages at the remodeled 
Island View Park.

Modern, new restrooms will provide conveniences for the patrons of 
the park.
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     Please remember that Centerville Municipal Code 11.01.130 states that it is unlawful to hamper pedestrian or vehicular 
traffic on the sidewalk, gutter, or within the street next to such premises. As we enjoy summer and its activities, we ask that 
all are mindful of not parking vehicles or piling yard waste on the sidewalks, to allow pedestrian traffic to stay safely on the 
sidewalks. 

City Code Reminder

     The Whitaker Museum Community Gardens are planted and flour-
ishing. The garden is a wonderful resource available to Centerville 
residents who wish to garden but do not have the means to do so. It 
provides over 35 garden plots that can be rented each season. For more 
information on next season’s plots, contact the museum at whitaker@
centervilleut.com. 

     You will notice that the Whitaker’s landscaping is being installed. 
The museum committee, volunteers and staff would like to thank the 
Parks and Recreation Department for all their time and hard work in 

preparing the garden for this season and in beautifying the museum grounds. 
     A new activity is underway at the museum. We are working hard on the production of an outside audio tour.  The audio 
tour will feature the voices of Centerville residents telling all who visit about Centerville, its treasures, resources, historical 
events and founding families. Look for the audio tour to be live by the end of August, maybe earlier. Visit the Whitaker page 
on the Centerville City website for updates.  
     The Whitaker Museum staff was saddened to cancel the first part of its annual ‘Keeping Centerville Stories Alive’ event. 
In an effort to continue to tell the stories of Centerville, Trent Packer of Packer Films is working on editing the videos of past 
story-telling nights for residents to view. Look for these stories to be posted in July on the Whitaker Museum web page, locat-
ed on centervilleut.net. We invite all to watch and learn more about the history of events and people in Centerville. 

 The Whitaker 

The museum may be closed but come and see the changes, enjoy the quiet and find the cache.

     I want to let you know of our Centerville Police Department’s mission statement, which the chief and our officers take 
seriously: “To enhance the quality of life in our community by preventing crime, preserving peace, and securing a safe 
environment for all residents, businesses, and guests of Centerville. We will treat all people with dignity and respect. We will 
dedicate ourselves to integrity, professionalism, and the non-prejudicial delivery of Police Services throughout the commu-
nity.” I support them in this mission.
     Keep your heads up, your faces covered and social distance, all the while knowing that these current challenges will pass. 
We are still the same city, filled with friendly, good neighbors. Janie and I are grateful to live here among you. 
     Remember, “Centerville Cares!”							                Sincerely, Mayor Wilkinson

Mayor’s Message Continued from Front Page

Happy
Independence

Day
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CITY DIRECTORY

Mayor
Clark Wilkinson..........801-295-3477
mayor@centervilleut.com

Council Members
Tami Fillmore..............801-294-0266
tfillmore@centervilleut.com
Bill Ince.......................801-809-8444
bill.ince@centervilleut.com
Stephanie Ivie..............801-397-0270
sivie@centervilleut.com
George McEwan.........801-335-8849
gmcewan@centervilleut.com
Robyn Mecham...........801-599-1938
rmecham@centervilleut.com

City Manager
Brant Hanson..............801-295-3477
bhanson@centervilleut.com

Administrative Services Director
Jacob Smith.................801-295-3477
jacobs@centervilleut.com

Public Works Department
Randy Randall.............801-292-8232
rrandall@centervilleut.com

Parks & Cemetery Dept.
Bruce Cox...................801-292-8232
bcox@centervilleut.com
Community Development
Cory Snyder................801-292-8232
csnyder@centervilleut.com

Police Department
Chief Paul Child..........801-292-8441
police@centervilleut.com

Justice Court       801-295-8344

Centerville City Website:
www.centervilleut.net

City Council Meetings:
1st & 3rd Tuesdays • 7 pm • City Hall

Planning Commission Meetings:
2nd & 4th Wednesdays • 7 pm • City Hall
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 Fireworks Information and Restriction Map

     The allowed days for dis-
charging legal fireworks are from 
July 2nd – July 5th and from 
July 22nd – July 25th from 11:00 
a.m. to 11:00 p.m. On July 4th 
and July 24th fireworks may be 
discharged until midnight.
 
     Due to the extreme danger of 
wildland fires, Centerville City 
has prohibited the discharge of 
fireworks on the east bench. The 
Firework Restriction map shows 
this restricted area.
 
You may only use fireworks that 
are legally sold at retail stores 
in Utah that are designed for 
consumer use. These are labeled 
as “Class C Common” or some-
times marked “1.4G.” Any fire-
works that have the designation 
“Class C Dangerous Explosives” 
are illegal. 


